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Remembering The HP Corvallis  
Calculator Brainstorming Team 

Richard J. Nelson 
 
The HP-41 calculator represented the greatest HP accomplishment in establishing the “connection” 
between an HP machine and the greatest variety of users.  The HP-41 inspired an especially wide range of 
users from engineers, technologists, and professionals, to students.  The User Community “officially” met 
Bill Wickes at HHC 1980 in Rolling Meadows IL.  Community leaders also met with Bill, HP managers, 
and other “hackers” the following year during a special meeting before the 1981 Conference to discuss the 
subject of Private.  HP was recoiling from the fact that Private was easily broken and they were internally 
discussing a policy change to exclude program protection in future models.  PPC and user community 
leaders had gathered to convince HP not to change their policy. 
 
Bill Wickes was soon offered a job at HP and he joined the Corvallis Calculator Team as described in the 
Measure magazine article that follows.  Measure was published six times a year for employees and 
associates of Hewlett-Packard Company from 1963 to 1991 so this issue was one of their last.  It was 
produced by HP Corporate Communications, Employee Communications Department, Mary Anne 
Easley, manager.  It was a special honor to have an HP employee written up in this magazine. 
 
Members of the HP Calculator User’s Community remember Bill for his many books.  The first was 
dedicated to Synthetic programming on the HP-41 followed by others.  He later wrote a trilogy of books 
that spanned the old RPN to the new, truer RPN, called RPL. 
 
Bill still works for HP in his current position as an R&D manager for Halo.   He says that he has now 
worked on the smallest HP consumer product (calculators) and on the largest HP consumer product, Halo.  
Halo is so large that the consumer actually fits inside the product.  Halo customers include many Fortune 
500 companies.  You may find additional information about Bill, Halo, and the site we will be having our 
HHC 2007 Conference at:  
 

http://www.signonsandiego.com/news/business/20060407-9999-1b7hp.html 
 
Most serious HP Calculator users are familiar with Bill's brilliant contribution to post 41 machines and his 
ideas are obvious in the current versions of the HP 48/49/50 models. 
 
The article that follows shows some members of his Development team.  Diana Byrne has left HP, but 
many of the team is still working for HP, but not on calculators. 
 
The article is a Measure cover story and many HHC 2007 attendees will remember the setting of the cover 
photograph because we held three HHC’s in Corvallis: 1981 and 1988.  The third one was August 1991, 
the same date as on the Cover. 
 
Conference Attendees will remember Diana Byrne’s presentation at HHC 1995.  She described the global 
nature of the business with many of her team located in Singapore.  Diana attended other HHC’s and she 
has also had a significant impact on calculators. 
 
The article mentions Bill's kids, all grown now, and they were directly “inspirational” for some of his most 
calculator recent books.  Sending them to college was much easier using the earnings he made from 
Larken Publications - read the article and note the names of his daughter and son. 
 
Many of HP’s customers learned RPL from his HP41/HP48 Transitions book. 
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